St Ebba's Annual General Meeting

2nd December 2018
Vestry Secretary's Report

Well, what a year it's been.  I am sure you will agree that we now have a much improved church building, lighter and warmer and the new annexe and extended vestry have been praised by everyone.  We now have an excellent facility for all sorts of uses and we have already had three big events – just need some regular group bookings now.  
After two resignations from the Vestry in January we had to elect a new Lay Representative and a new Alternate Lay Rep, find a new Treasurer and two more Vestry members.  Jeffry Smith miraculously found all three in Cyril Young to be Treasurer and his wife Barbara and friend Richard Wallhead to join the Vestry so that we were legal constituted.
Our Development Project work finally started in the church grounds on 16th March,  having been delayed by bad weather.  The hall was demolished and foundations dug.  Once the annexe had walls and a concrete floor the Vestry met on site, usually with Ray Licence the architect attending, and then adjourned to 1 Hallydown Cottages.  The Vestry met monthly throughout the year and I must thank them for their regular attendance and other work carried out, especially Joan producing the minutes so quickly.

Work progressed and it was agreed to also have the church front garden landscaped to make a seating area and upgrade the path with a raised bed planting area also.  Dave Windram, who purchased our former Parsonage, was given this job. 

Jeffry Smith formally finished his 10% contract with St Ebba's at the end of August but helped out considerably with the big move on 19th October and came to both Open Days on 20th and 21st October.  I would like to thank all those who worked tirelessly on several work days to clear the nave for floor sanding and then cleared the chancel for carpet laying and the biggest effort was on 19th October when everything was to be put back in place and stored items brought back from Netherbyres where Simon had kindly stored things for almost two years in some cases.  However, the contractors were still painting the vestry at this point so we were very held up.  Many journeys were made to the Salvation Army at Berwick with unwanted items and car loads were also taken to the Recycling Centre.  There were 10 people helping on that manic Friday, several of whom were wives, husbands, partners or friends of members.  It was quite unbelievable that we managed to be more or less ready to open to the public on 20th October.

The Open Days went well with 50+ visiting.  Thanks to those who baked to provide refreshments and served coffee and tea.

The other exciting matter going on was the Bishop's proposal to link up Christ Church, Duns, St Mary & All Souls Coldstream and ourselves.  Joan and I and sometimes Richard have been attending joint vestry meetings since February and much work was carried out to write profiles of all the churches, compose an advert and then plan the interview process and possible questions.  The interviews were held yesterday in Duns, we have two quite different male candidates but a unanimous decision has not yet been reached.  References are being taken up and our Bishop will be speaking to the candidates' bishops and hopefully we will have an answer very soon.

Please publicize St Ebba's and our new space and we look forward to 2019 with some more bookings and a new Priest-in-Charge.

Frankie Taylor  1st December 2018

